
 

                        
December 2, 2024 

 
 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a Special Called meeting 
on Monday, December 2, 2024, at 4:30 PM in the Commissioners’ Room, 116 Adams 
Street, Plymouth, NC.  Commissioners Ann C. Keyes, Tracey A. Johnson, Carol V. 
Phelps, John C. Spruill and Julius Walker, Jr. were in attendance. Also, present were 
County Manager/County Attorney Curtis S. Potter, Assistant County Manager, Jason 
Squires and County Finance Officer Missy Dixon. Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett was 
unable to attend.  
 
 Chair Keyes called the meeting to order.  
 
 AUDIT PRESENTATION FOR WASHINGTON COUNTY FY 2024:   Mr. 
Thompson of Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co., P.A. spoke to the Board and gave the 
following presentation. 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 

 Mr. Thompson confirmed an unmodified, or what they call a clean audit.  He 
mentioned that the general fund balance has trended upward since 2020.  Mr. Thompson 
made mention of two observations for the Board to be aware of, the depreciation vs fixed 
assets ratio and that there was over a 3% difference in ad valorem tax collected vs 
budgeted.  He advised that he is obligated to report on these observations and would not 
otherwise. 
 
 Commissioner Johnson asked for clarification on whether these items were 
considered findings or observations.  Mr. Thompson answered these were only 
observations he was obligated to report. 
 
 Chair Keyes thanked Mr. Thompson for his presentation and thanked staff for their 
efforts in keeping Washington County financially viable.   
 
 Mr. Potter noted that the fixed assets mentioned above were in the Water Dept.  He 
also advised the Board that the general fund balance can be misleading and urged the 
Board to focus on the unassigned general fund balance. 
 
At 5:00 PM, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Phelps made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting. Commissioner Walker seconded; motion carried unanimously. 

 
 
______________________________  ____________________________ 
             Jason Squires, ACM             Ann C. Keyes 
         Deputy Clerk to the Board              Chair 
 
 


